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Last Friday evening a record number of past and present parents, governors, staff and friends of Ewhurst School attended the annual PTA Quiz.  The event was skilfully organised by Kate Elliott and Nat Lamont, shadowed by Leah Drake.  Thank you to everyone for such generous donations – the hampers were amazing!  A special thank you goes to Kate Elliott’s mother and stepfather, Cledwyn and Viv Lewis, for their extremely generous donation of all the prosecco and wine for the evening.  Our resident quiz master, Kevin McCarthy, created a great set of questions which provided challenge and frustration!  Many thanks to Kevin for an entertaining and competitive evening.  Congratulations to the winning team – Les Quizerables.  A total of approximately £1500 was raised for PTA funds.
Healthy Schools – Gold Award

Last week we were very proud to be awarded the Gold Healthy Schools Award in recognition of our Healthy Schools project to ‘improve the provision of personal, social and emotional development along with embedding a growth mindset philosophy throughout our creative curriculum’.  We originally received our first 'Healthy Schools Award' in 2006, our Healthy Schools - Enhanced Status in March 2014, and our Silver Award in Autumn 2017.  Staff, children and parents are continually developing ideas to improve the school's and the children's healthy approach to life. 

Sponsored Readathon: Half Term

Sponsorship forms are being sent out today.  A major focus every year in the school is to encourage each child to become an enthusiastic reader for life.  All children go through the same stages but at different rates and ages, which is why reading for most children at a young age requires daily practice.  As you are aware, one of our core values is perseverance and it is vital for the children to persevere and establish a daily routine. If you choose one home learning activity to do with your child, then in my professional opinion to read daily with your child is my recommendation.  Being able to read is a life skill, and our Sponsored Readathon can help!  All children will receive additional reading books for this challenge, and they are also able to read any books from home.  The aims is for your child(ren) to read the books with an adult as independently as possible, and all children will be awarded a certificate for participation.  If your child is in Apple class then reading a book together also counts as a book read.  This is the major annual fundraiser for renewing both library and reading scheme books, and last year we raised a record-breaking £915.00.  Thank you in anticipation of your support.

Request for term time leave of absence

I am receiving an unprecedented number of request, which is disappointing.  Taking your child(ren) out of school during term time impacts considerably on their progress, and I would ask for greater consideration to be made when making such a request.  Following a written request, I now also ask that an appointment is booked with me to discuss the request for absence.  I will be reviewing our attendance policy further with the governors next term.  The school holiday dates are published a year in advance and parents are expected to book their leave of absence during these times.

Safer Internet Day

On Tuesday 5th February Mrs Stevenson led a whole school assembly for Safer Internet Day. Information can be found at www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2019.  Please take the opportunity to start meaningful positive conversations with your children to encourage them to share information with you if they need to. Other websites that parents may find useful are www.thinkuknow.co.uk which provides advice on a variety of online activities.  Also www.ourpact.com Is a free download for apple or android devices which parents can use to control on and off time/ blocks for apps and can block the downloading of apps. 

Platinum Boot Challenge Half Term Update

Well done to everybody for all the creative ways your children have managed to incorporate more physical activity into their (and hopefully your!) weekly routines.  It's been a really great start to our Platinum Boot Challenge, and we really appreciate all the time and effort you as parents have put into the Challenge, so please keep it up!  The Boot will be awarded to the winning class for this half term on Monday 25th February.
Here are some great success stories to give you more inspiration or variation.  We have had children:
· walking to school half way forwards and backwards
· hopscotching instead of walking
· skipping from the village car park
· hopping from the car (and all the way up the hill!)
· dancing.
Let us know what you think about having a grown-ups collection too!

Cranleigh Library Half Term Event: Thursday 21st February 

The library are holding a winter crafts event for children this half term, including making an apple bird feeder.  Places need to be booked at the library help desk, and the cost is £1.50 per child.  The session lasts from 10.30 – 12.00pm.

Parents Consultation Evenings: Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th February 
Appointment lists have been available in the library since Monday.  If you haven’t already picked a time, please ensure that you do this immediately once the children are back after half term.  Please note time slots are slightly different for each class.
Tuesday 26th - Apple 3.15 - 5.15, Holly 3.15 - 5.15, Cherry 2.45 - 5.15
Wednesday 27th - Apple 5.00 - 6.40, Holly 4.30 - 6.50, Cherry 4.10 - 6.30
Headteacher Coffee Morning: Friday 1st March from 9.15 – 10.00am in the Dove Centre.

All parents are warmly invited to this informal coffee morning.  It is an opportunity to provide feedback and make suggestions for the future.  We need parental help here!
Holly Class trip to Haslemere Museum: Wednesday 13th March

Please see attached letter.

Holly Class – Author Workshop at Cranleigh Prep School: Tuesday 19th March (morning only)

Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum: Wednesday 20th March

Letters will be going out after half term about these two trips, but please check the dates are in your diaries as we will need offers of help from DBS-cleared parents.  Thank you.

Mother’s Day Assembly (Apple class only): Friday 29th March @ 2.15pm in the hall
Mothering Sunday Service in the parish church: Sunday 31st March @ 10.30am
On the Friday 29th March, Apple class will be inviting mothers into school for a special assembly and tea party at 2.15pm.  

Explorers

Price Increase – please see attached letter.  
Parking in staff car park at pick up

Please could parents ensure they park carefully in the staff car park – there have been a couple of incidents of damage to the fence in the corner of the Jubilee Garden.  Thank you.
Picking up at 6.00pm – this is a polite request that you pick your child up no later than 6.00pm.    
PE Kit

Too many children do not have a full PE kit in school (including trainers for Holly and Cherry classes).  Please make sure that next half term your child(ren) has the correct kit.

Questionnaires
Thanks to those parents who took the time to return the Science Week and Curriculum Workshop questionnaires.  Some quotes from Science Week include:  ‘She was so excited to tell me all about her experiments, and it was lovely to see her passion’; ‘I heard so much about it, it was like I was there!’; ‘Learning through doing things is the best way to engage and help him’.  The Online Safety questionnaire needs to be returned by Monday 25th February.
Easter Bonnets
It’s never too early for your children to start thinking about making their Easter Bonnet for the End of Term Service on Friday 5th April.  

Pause for thought
We are currently reviewing our mission statement ‘Learning and growing in God’s care’.  The proposed new one is ‘Inspiring confident independent learners in God’s care’.  Please email any feedback to the office.
Wishing you a restful half term spotting those first signs of Spring that provide such joy.
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer 

Headteacher



Awards


8/2/19 – Handwriting


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Alfie		Jemima		Mia


Headteacher’s Award


Chloe		Poppy W	Isla


Leonie		Freddie		Lily


Rory		Riley		Tyler





15/2/19 – Individual Awards


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Harris		Freya		Olivia


Headteacher’s Award


Peake		Lara		Sebastian


Sebastian P	Sofia		Edie


Teddy		Poppy N		Grace











			


		





				





Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


Tuesday 23rd April	Term starts


W/end 18th and 19th May 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Friday 24th May		Inset Day 


27th to 31st May		Half term


Weds 5th June		Class Photos


Thursday 6th June		School swimming starts


Saturday 22nd June	Summer Fair


Thursday 27th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Tues 16th July		Display Evening 3.00 – 6.00pm


Weds 24th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm








